
25. 9. 2003 
 
 

REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE  
COMMUNITY AND LEISURE COMMITTEE  

 
 
PART A - MATTERS REQUIRING A COUNCIL DECISION 
 

1. KEEP NEW ZEALAND BEAUTIFUL - ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND CONFERENCE 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Council Secretary Clare Sullivan, DDI 941-8085 

 
 The purpose of this report is to seek approval for Councillor Carole Evans to attend the Keep 

New Zealand Beautiful Annual General Meeting and Conference.  Councillor Evans is the Council’s 
representative on Keep New Zealand Beautiful. 

 
 The conference is being held in Rotorua on 3, 4 and 5 October and Councillor Evans’ airfares and 

associated expenses are being met by Keep New Zealand Beautiful.  The only cost to the Council will 
be payment of the daily meeting allowance. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That Councillor Carole Evans be authorised to attend the Keep 

New Zealand Beautiful Annual General Meeting and Conference. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 
 
 
CONSIDERED THIS 25TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2003 
 
 
 
 
 MAYOR 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


